Plans to transform historic Beehive Inn into residential homes
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Plans have been submitted to Halton Borough Council to transform the historic Beehive Inn on Halebank Road, which has been closed since 2021 due to serious licence violations, including underage drinking and the discovery of weapons and illegal substances. The proposal outlines the conversion of the former pub into a single residential home, along with the construction of two additional detached houses on the former car park associated with the pub.
The closure of The Beehive Inn was a result of multiple complaints received by the licensing team of Cheshire and Halton Police. Incidents that led to the closure included disorderly conduct, breaches of Covid-19 regulations, and drug-related activities. Notably, during one police intervention, authorities discovered drug paraphernalia, a machete, and a sledgehammer on the premises.
The Beehive Inn, which has a history extending over 200 years, is situated within the Halebank Conservation Area. Originally functioning as an old cottage inn, the establishment underwent a modernisation process in 1996, which repurposed it into a single-storey establishment. 
In support of the new proposals, a design and access statement was submitted. It highlights the pub's rural setting and historical significance as a 'notable landmark' within the area, citing its panoramic views over the adjacent farmland towards North Wales and Cheshire as a compelling reason for the proposed residential development. The statement emphasises the semi-rural character of the village, enriched by farmland and green spaces that foster a peaceful atmosphere. It also notes Halebank's strong sense of community, reinforced by local amenities such as schools and shops.
The plans suggest that the current rear extensions and conservatory, constructed in the 1990s, would be demolished. These structures would be replaced by a new extension designed to create a two-storey garden lounge, along with a master bedroom above. 
The design proposal described by the applicants is characterised as understated and traditional, claiming that the overall grouping of the new buildings would enhance and improve the existing conservation area.
Details regarding the planning application can be accessed through Halton Council’s planning portal under the reference number 25/00126/FUL.
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